January 17, 1945.

Lt. Dan Stavely, A. C., Physical Training Officer, Topeka Army Air Field, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Lieutenant Stavely:

Our basketball schedule is completely filled for this season, and I am sorry that it is impossible to arrange home and home games with your team. Our team is very young and inexperienced, and we are not making any trips outside of our Big Six Conference schedule.

Thank you for your kind words about Ray Evans. He is a wonderful athlete, and a real gentleman.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH